



BEACHGOMBER

DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER SQUADRON

A Unit of United States Power Squadrons Sail & Power Boating

May 2016

MAY	3	"Lunch Bunch" -Blackbeard's - New Smyrna Beach		
	7	District 23 Spring Picnic - Titusvile		
	12	Executive Committee Meeting - HR Yacht Club Activity Center		
	19	Auxiliary Meeting - Red Lobster Restaurant - Daytona Beach		
	19	Dinner Meeting - Red Lobster Restaurant - Daytona Beach		
	21-28	National Safe Boating Week		
JUNE	7	"Lunch Bunch" - DSC Culinary School - Daytona Beach		
	12	Afternoon dinner cruise– NSB		
	9	Executive Committee Meeting - HR Yacht Club Activity Center		
	16	Auxiliary Meeting - Outriggers - New Smyrna Beach		
	16	Dinner Meeting - Outriggers - New Smyrna Beach		

THE BRIDGE

Commander: Cdr Don A. Roman, AP 386-453-6456 andanteroman@mac.com

Executive Officer: P/C Brian H. Crusan, P 386-238-0838 brian.crusan@outlook.com

Education Officer: P/C William C. Benny, SN 386-426-8426 aikido09@hotmail.com

Administrative Officer: Open

Secretary: P/C Alfred J. Fabbrini, SN 386-446-5529 fabbrini2@bellsouth.net

Treasurer: Lt/C Nicholas Cessario 817-454-9488 npcessario@aol.com

Assistant Treasurer: 1/Lt Jeanette Bray, S 386-253-2620 bobbyjmb@cfl.rr.com

General Committees

Auditing Committee

P/C Linda Allen, SN

P/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN

Finance Committee

P/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN

P/C Cheryl W. Martines, AP

Nominating Committee

P/C Bobby J. Bray, AP

P/C Don R. Woods, AP

P/C Robert D. Johnson, AP

Rules Committee

P/C Paul S. Martines, JN

P/C Brian H. Crusan, P

Commander's Department

Chaplain

P/C William Meyers, SN

Flag Lieutenant

TBD

Merit Mark Committee

P/C Paul S. Martines, JN

Public Relations Committee

TBD

Vessel Safety Check Committee

P/C William R. Myers, SN

Secretary's Department

Information Technology Committee

Lt Ronald L. Coleman, JN

Public Contact

P/C Don R. Woods, AP

Ship's Store Committee

P/C Paul S. Martines, JN

Telephone Committee

Lt Rita H. Wise, P

Website Committee

Lt Ronald L. Coleman, JN

Publication Committee

P/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN

Educational Department

Assistant Educational Officer

TBA

Advanced Grades

Piloting

P/C Bobby J. Bray, AP

Seamanship

TBD

Navigation

TBD

Elective Courses

TBD

Administrative Department

Membership Committee

P/C Paul S. Martines, JN

Lt/C Robert J. Spence, S

Port Captain

Lt Thomas E. Bush, JN

Executive Committee

P/C Bobby J Bray, AP

P/C Jeffrey T. Wise, JN

Lt Rita H. Wise, P

P/C Paul S. Martines, JN

P/C Michael Aloise, JN

P/C Cheryl W. Martines

P/C Don R. Woods, AP

P/C Robert D. Johnson, AP

Treasurer's Department

Assistant Treasurer

1/Lt Jeanette Bray, S



Commander's Report - April 2016

The Squadron outing to St Augustine brought 28 folks together including: 8 Jacksonville members, 18 Daytona Beach members, and two guests. There were three Squadron boats: Andante, Don & Rebecca, RadioActive, Bill and Patricia, and Jeff Wise sailing out of Palm Coast

Adventure Boat Club. A bit brisk with some wind but the voyages all went well. Also, discussed were the results of the survey on activities taken at the D23 Spring Conference as well as Bobby Bray discussing the Fall Conference. Also, District is looking for a VSC Chair. There was discussion of ship store items and when they would become available. Lastly the D23 picnic will again be at Sand Point Park in Titusville on Saturday, 7 May, starting at 0800.

National Safe Boating Week starts on May 21st thru the 28th is National Safe Boating week. We have the Electronic Fire Extinguisher Training Display that will be here for our use. We are working on arrangements with the Freedom Boat Club and West Marine to get this in front of the public, for training purposes, during the week. We will also be conducting Vessel Safety Checks at many of the boat ramps in the area and will need your help. So please set aside time to participate with us for these events. P/C Brian Crusan will be coordinating these events, so please contact him for further details.

The Florida Boat Show is being held at Halifax Harbor Marina on May 20-22

Our squadron will again host D23's Fall Conference and Bobby is already working to coordinate this event.

I look forward to seeing everyone at the Red Lobster in Daytona Beach on US 92 for our dinner meeting this month it should be very good.

Ok... lots of things to do, but there's always room for more good ideas. It's your squadron, make it fun and make it work for you!

Boating Education Community Service Fun

Secretary's Report - April 2016

The Executive Committee Meeting was held at the Halifax River Yacht Club Training Facility on 14 April 2016 at 1900 hours. The following Committee members were in attendance CDR. Donald Roman AP, Lt/C. Brian Crusan

P., Lt/C Nick Cessario, P/C Robert Bray AP., P/C. Jeffrey Wise JN., P/C Will Benny SN., P/C Paul Martines JN., and P/C Sherry Martines AP. The Meeting was called to order at 1915 hours.

Secretary Report: (No Report)

Executive Officer's Report: (Lt/C Brian Crusan, P.)

We still need someone to volunteer for our Administrative Officer position. There are several places being looked at for meeting locations, such as, Hooligan's in Port Orange and the Hooligan's on ISB, Hwy 92, soon to open. Captain Daddy's is our meeting location for 21 April and Red Lobster on ISB on 19 May. Brian Crusan has been looking into a Squadron outing aboard the New Smyrna Beach River Boat for a Sunday afternoon dinner cruise on 12 June at a very reasonable price of \$20 each.

Other Activities: July - Martins, August - Little Tomoka YC, September - Hooligan's, plus a 24 April Fish Fry at Inlet Harbor from 1100 to 1500, baseball game on 29 April and we need to ask the membership at the membership Meeting on 21 April.

Education Officer Report: (Lt/C. William Benny SN.)

We have several courses now scheduled: ABC Class is scheduled for 4 & 11 June 2016 to follow National Safe Boating Week. A Piloting Class is scheduled to begin 7 June on Tuesday evenings from 7 to 9 PM.

It was also decided that while all classes are now available to the public, USPS members would be offered a discount.

It was decided that the Squadron will also offer fire extinguisher training to Squadron members and the public for National Safe Boating Week. Locations for training will likely be: West Marine, Halifax River Yacht Club, Freedom Boat Club, and Halifax Harbor with specifics TBD. The Squadron will receive this equipment 19 May and return it on 30 May 2016. Cost is approximately \$100 rental, \$91 shipping and \$75 for return for an estimated cost of \$266. These costs were approved by the Executive Committee as a sound investment in public outreach. Advertising for these events needs to be planned.

<u>Auxiliary Report:</u> (D/Lt. Rita Wise, P.)

No report was forwarded in absentia.

(Continued on next page)

Secretary's Report - April 2016 (continued)

Treasurer's Report: (Lt/C. Nick Cessario)

The Treasurer has had a proposed budget in front of the Executive Committee for a full month and would like the Committee's initial approval. It has taken quite a bit of work to accurately determine Squadron overall budget requirements, state tax liabilities, etc. Further, the Squadron has not done a comprehensive inventory since the last in 2013 and one is overdue. Without a comprehensive inventory and value, a comprehensive accounting of Squadron accounts and assets is not possible. Also, the Squadron's long standing Scott Trade Account has been just languishing and only preserving capital and not generating any interest. The Squadron needs to decide how it wants to handle this account and what it's goals for this account actually are.

Commander's Report: (CDR. Donald Roman, AP)

The Squadron outing to St Augustine brought 28 folks together including: 8 Jacksonville members, 18 Daytona Beach members, and two guests. There were three Squadron boats: Andante, Don & Rebecca, RadioActive, Bill and Patricia, and Jeff Wise sailing out of Palm Coast Adventure Boat Club. A bit brisk with some wind but the voyages all went well. Also, discussed were the results of the survey on activities taken at the D23 Spring Conference as well as Bobby Bray discussing the Fall Conference. Also, District is looking for a VSC Chair. There was discussion of ship store items and when they would become available. Lastly the D23 picnic will again be at Sand Point Park in Titusville on Saturday, 7 May, starting at 0800.

Unfinished business:

-No unfinished business was reported.

New business

-No new business was reported.

The Meeting was adjourned at 2100 hrs.

May Events

- 03 Tuesday "Lunch Bunch" meets 12:30 P.M., at Black Beards Inn, New Smyrna Beach
- 07 Saturday District Picnic at Sand Point Titusville
- 12 Thursday Executive Committee Meeting at 7:00 P.M. at HRYC Classroom
- 19 Thursday Squadron Membership Meeting and Dinner 6:00 P.M., Red Lobster Hwy 92.
- 21 28 Saturday to Sunday National Safe Boating Week

Dinner Meeting



2625 W International Speedway Blvd, Daytona Beach, FL 32114

MAY 19, 2016

Drinks at 6:30 p.m.

DINNER AT 7:00 P.M. MENU CHOICES

HAND- BREADED SHRIMP

ONE DOZEN SHRIMP FRIED TO A GOLDEN BROWN

GARLIC SHRIMP SCAMPI

TENDER SHRIMP OVEN-BROILED IN A GARLIC SAUCE

CAJUN CHICKEN LINGUINI ALFREDO

SPICY, TENDER BREAST TOSSED IN A GARLIC PARMESAN CREAM SAUCE ON A
BED OF LINGUINI

MAPLE-GLAZED CHICKEN

WOOD-GRILLED CHICKEN BREAST WITH A SWEET MAPLE AND CHERRY GLAZE, OVER WILD RICE PILAF

SEAFOOD-STUFFED FLOUNDER

BAKED WITH CRAB-AND-SEAFOOD STUFFING

COASTAL SOUP AND GRILLED SHRIMP SALAD

ALL MEALS INCLUDE ENTRÉE, SALAD CHOICE, RICE OR POTATO, CHEDDAR BAY BISCUITS AND CHOICE OF BEVERAGE (coffee, tea, soda).

All inclusive cost \$ 19 per person. Please RSVP to Lt/C Nick Cessario at 817-454-9488

DEADLINE FOR SUBMISSIONS TO THE JULY 2016

BEACHCOMBER IS JUNE 20, 2016

Daytona Beach Sail and Power Squadron Auxiliary May 2016

The Auxiliary is planning a meeting the first week of June in preparation for the Fall Conference.

We are in charge of the Poster Contest for National Safe Boating Week, May 21 to May 28.

The "Lunch Bunch" will meet 12:30 P.M., Tuesday, May 3, 2016 at Blackbeard's Inn, 701 North Dixie Freeway, New Smyrna Beach.

On Tuesday, June 7, 2016, 12:30 P.M., the "Lunch Bunch" will meet at the DSC Culinary School in Daytona Beach. We need reservations. Please call Judy Tulner, 386-290-3012.

We are still collecting aluminum cans and pop tops. Please ask family and friends to help. Thank you.

Please continue to pray for all those who are sick or traveling. Ann Thomas has passed away. Please keep her in your prayers.

Respectfully submitted, Judy Tulner, President Jennifer Kelly, Secretary

Lucky Star Lucky Star

The drawing at the March Meeting with \$50 up for grabs, went to Jennifer Kelly who was present and won! The next drawing will be at the May Meeting at Red Lobster with \$50 in the pot for a lucky attendee. Do not forget that you must be present to win. See you there.

> **VISIT OUR WEBSITES** DBS&PS WEBSITE: http://www.DBSPS.org DISTRICT WEBSITE: www.uspsd23.org



United States Power Squadrons®

Come for the Boating Education... Stay for the Friends^{Sh}

DISTRICT 23 GALAXY NEWSLETTER



D23 Executive Officer D/Lt/C Ronald Gagen, Sr. JN

Oh what a beautiful morning, Oh what a beautiful day! I am sitting here this morning on the back deck of our boat watching people in the Marina, some working, some playing. It reminds me of the U S Power Squadron. When you read this letter, many will be working on the D23 Picnic, while others are out boating. The Picnic is scheduled for Saturday, May 7, 2016. (Details will follow soon.) Many have other working jobs while others are playing. I think God said, I give you a beautiful sea with many lakes and rivers, so work hard to maintain them so you have a beautiful playground.

Safe Boating Week is coming up May 21 - 27, 2016. It would be nice for all Squadrons to hold a Safe Boating Class that week.

Some in the U.S. Power Squadron have more time to give than others, but in the end we are all working for safety on the water.

In my new position as District 23 Executive Officer my Committees and I will be working with Coast Guard Auxiliary, Homeland Security; Cooperative Charting; Legislative; Liaison; Public Relations; Vessel Safety Checks and Safe Boating. If any of you would like to chair any of these Committees or help in any of them, please let me know. Also if you see we need improvement, let me know, don't let it pass.

DISTRICT 23 SPRING PICNIC



Saturday May 7, 2016
Sand Point Park
101 N. Washington Ave
Titusville, Fl 32796
8am until 4pm



Cost: Adult: \$8.00

Children (Under 12): \$5.00

Breakfast served by the Titusville Sail and Power Squadron

Pancakes: Plain, Chocolate Chip, Cranberry or Coconut, Sausages & Coffee

LUNCH MENU

Pulled Pork BBQ Chicken Hamburgers Polish Sausages
Corn on the Cob Baked Beans Potato Salad NC Coleslaw
Bottled Water Soft Drinks Ice Tea

ATTENTION MEMBERS

Please bring your favorite side dish or dessert to share.



8:00-9:30 - Breakfast

10:00 — Cardboard Boat Race Registration

10:30 - Cardboard Boat Race

Line Heaving Contest

Tug of War Contest

12:30 - Lunch

1:30 - Awards, Basket Raffle, & Auction

HAPPY B/RTHDAY May

Bobby Bray
Joan Burroughs
Cheryl Martines
Rafael Mulet
Tomas Brownson
Calvin Gorden
Rebecca Roman
Rob Updegrave

THE "LUNCH BUNCH" WILL MEET 12:30 P.M. TUESDAY, MAY 3, 2016, AT

BLACKBEARD'S INN 701 NORTH DIXIE FREEWAY NEW SMYRNA BEACH, FLORIDA

TO: Jeanette Bray

341 Aleatha Drive

Daytona Beach, Florida 32114-7312

YES! I WANT TO BE A SPONSOR OF THE DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER SQUADRON NEWSLETTER, <u>BEACHCOMBER</u>. SIGN ME UP FOR:

BRONZE: Enclosed is my check for \$10.00 \square SILVER: Enclosed is my check for \$25.00 \square COLD: Enclosed is my check for \$50.00 \square PLATINUM Enclosed is my check for \$100. \square

You may___/may not____ insert my name in the Beachcomber as a sponsor.



Jeanette & Bobby Bray Jeff & Cathy Wise

DAYTONA BEACH SAIL & POWER SQUADRON

A Unit of United States Power Squadrons Sail & Power Boating

May 2016 THE BEACHCOMBER



SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
1	2	3 "Lunch Bunch" Blackbeard' Inn New Smyrna Beach	4	5	6	7 District 23 Spring Picnic Titusville
8	9	10	11	21 Executive Committee Meeting HR Yacht Club Activity Center	13	14
15	16	17	18	19 Auxiliary Meeting And Dinner Meeting Red Lobster Rest. Daytona Beach	20	S A F E
B O	<u>A</u> T	1 N	<u>G</u>	W E	E	K .
29	30	31				



"Quality Doesn't Cost - It Pays" Residential - Commercial



Paul Martines President



801 Carswell Ave., Suite C Holly Hill, FL 32117 LIC #CACO41253 Phone: 386-252-5767 Fax: 386-252-5768 Email: quairhtacp@aol.com



STATE CERTIFIED GENERAL CONTRACTOR LICENSE #: CGCO55237 ROOFING#: CCC049377

WISE BUILDERS, LLC

JEFFREY T. WISE

 120 Carswell Avenue
 Office: (386) 248-0033

 Holly Hill, FL 32117
 Fax: (386) 248-0033